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SCHEDULE 
 
 

West Virginia University at Parkersburg Board of Governors 
 

Tuesday, March 21, 2023 
 

 
 

11:30 a.m. Executive Committee  President’s Conference 
Room – Room 1100 

 
12:30 p.m. Lunch - Stacy DeCicco, Executive Director Francis & Nina Phares  
 United Way Alliance of the Mid Ohio Valley  Board Room – Room 

1300 
 

2:00 p.m. Academic and Student Services Committee President’s Conference 
Room – Room 1100 

 
2:00 p.m. Administrative Services Committee WVUP Proud 

Conference Room – 
Room 1207 

 
3:15 p.m. Board Meeting Francis & Nina Phares 

Board Room – Room 
1300 
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WEST VIRGINIA UNIVERSITY AT PARKERSBURG BOARD OF GOVERNORS 
Meeting of March 21, 2023 

Francis & Nina Phares Board Room 
3:15 p.m. 

 
1. Call to Order Board Chair, Steve Hardman 

 
 

2. Roll Call  Lauriel Rader 
   Interim Secretary to the Board  
 
3. President’s Report Dr. Torie Jackson,  

 Interim President 
 

4. Approval of Minutes  
• Regular Meeting - January 17, 2023 .......................................................................  5 
• Special Meeting - February 7, 2023 ....................................................................... 11 
 

 
5. Committee Reports 

• Executive Committee Steve Hardman 
• Academic and Student Services Committee Joe Oliverio 
• Administrative Services Committee JP Hushion 

 
6. Information Items  

• Fiscal Update      Alice Harris, Executive VP  
Finance & Administration .. 13 
 

• Presidential Search Update    Joe Oliverio, Board of  
        Governors Vice Chair, 
        Chair, Presidential Search  
        Committee 

7. Action Items  
• Approval of FY 2023-2024 Tuition Rate  Alice Harris, Executive VP  

Finance & Administration,   
Chief Financial Officer …..14 

 
• Approval of FY 2023-2024 Fees    Alice Harris, Executive VP 

Finance & Administration,  
Chief Financial Officer…..15 
 

• Approval of six new programs:    Dr. David Lancaster, Vice  
AAS Agribusiness     President for Academic  
AAS Elementary Education   Affairs……………………..17 
AAS Cosmetology 
AAS Electricity and Instrumentation Technician 
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AAS Area Maintenance Technician 
AAS Production Technician 

 
 

8. Possible Executive Session under the authority of WV Code §6-9A-4(b)(9), to discuss 
consideration of real estate and legal matters. 
 

9. Board Comments/Announcements 
 
10. Next Meeting 

April 18, 2023 - JCC in Ripley 
 

11. Adjournment 
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MINUTES 
WEST VIRGINIA UNIVERSITY AT PARKERSBURG 

BOARD OF GOVERNORS 
January 17, 2023 

 
A regular meeting of the West Virginia University at Parkersburg Board of Governors was 
held on Tuesday January 17, 2023, in the Francis & Nina Phares Board Room of WVU 
Parkersburg and via Zoom Video Conferencing, beginning at 3:15 p.m.   Board members 
present were: Steve Hardman, Joe Oliverio, Donna Smith, Jason Landers, Stephanie 
McCoy, Ami Shaver, Blaine Hess, Savannah Morgan, Rose Beebe, Cody Irick and Lauren 
Hissem.  Others present included Dr. Torie Jackson and Brady Whipkey. 
 
Guests present included administrators, faculty and staff. 
 
1. Call to Order 

Mr. Hardman, Chair of the WVU at Parkersburg Board of Governors, called the meeting 
to order. 
 

2. Roll Call 
Roll Call was taken by Brady Whipkey, Chief of Staff to the President and Secretary to 
the Board of Governors, noting that a quorum was present. 
 

3. President’s Report 
Interim President Jackson delivered the following report: 
 
Governors, the other day I had the pleasure of talking with an admissions counselor on 
our campus. It was after her normal work hours, but she was in her office catching up on 
email. It was the week before classes began - a VERY busy week on our campus as so 
many students find that to be their opportune time to decide on classes. This counselor, 
Nicole Shutts, and I were talking about some different groups of students who had not 
yet registered. She was making a list of the students in our Chemours group. She smiled 
and said, “I’ll be checking on all of these friends again tomorrow.” 
 
The message is the terminology. Every list of potential or current students that Nicole 
has is a list of friends. I love it when prospective students and Riverhawks are referred 
to as our friends. 
 
At WVU Parkersburg, we are different. We treat people as individuals. And while we like 
the total sum that they create, we know that each one is important in our success. Each 
friend is someone who has the potential to become an important part of our community. 
Who knows, maybe one of those friends may someday serve with you on the Board of 
Governors. 
 
When I talked with our campus community at the opening session on Jan. 3, I had the 
opportunity to invite some new employees to our campus family. Family is the title I 
believe it deserves.  
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So our words do matter. Our friends and family are essential to our existence. 
 
How many friends do we have on campus? We were able to start the spring 2023 
semester with a level enrollment. But I’d like to be realistic about some of our friends. 
We - like community colleges across the state and nation - have found a way to level our 
enrollments by recruiting early college friends to our campus. We are thrilled to have this 
population to serve, but I’d like to share a gentle reminder that this new friend group is a 
bit different.  
 
You know how some friends are those that you know will be there for you 5 years from 
now? And then there is that group that is only with you for a season? Well, this population 
of friends is one that often only spends a season with us. Of the early college friends at 
WVUP who were high school seniors graduating in the Class of 2022, only 18 percent 
of them matriculated to us to further their studies. Sometimes that number is a bit higher, 
but has yet to be more than 25 percent. Therefore, this friend group will receive some 
extra attention from Nicole and all recruiters in 2023.  
 
The other gentle reminder about our early college friends is that they have the benefit of 
reduced tuition rates. As a good community partner - as every community college should 
be - we offer dual enrollment classes to students at a lesser cost than normal tuition 
rates. This, too, is common throughout our state and nation. Our neighboring state of 
Ohio has the legislative support to offer these early classes at zero cost to students. To 
maintain a balanced budget for the expenses we do incur in the process of teaching 
classes, we cannot operate the courses for no cost. Early college opportunities are 
exactly that - opportunities. It’s an opportunity for some students to learn what college is 
like and decide that they can attend. It’s an opportunity for some students to take that 
somewhat scary public speaking class in a room with classmates they’ve known for 
anywhere from three to 12 years instead of walking into a large classroom of new friends. 
It’s a chance to take a college algebra course with two math teachers assisting - the 
college faculty member and the high school facilitator in an environment where the class 
happens five days a week - which is a great opportunity to really embrace the course 
content. It’s an opportunity for WVUP to reach out into the community as a partner in the 
educational growth of all our students. 
 
Our numbers on the first day of classes - 2,190 friends, 699 of them in the early college 
population (knowing not all of them were yet registered, now up to 735), 83 of them 
transferring to us from other colleges, 89 of them returning to us after a stop out, and 65 
of them as new friends to us.  
 
To improve those numbers - to recruit new students and to retain our current population 
to degree attainment - we must make intentional efforts. A new quote I like is, “Luck is 
the intersection of opportunity and preparation.” We provide opportunities. We are 
prepared for growth because we are ready to grow together. 

We recently received the results of a Workplace Culture Survey - the first one we’ve 
completed since 2017 - and a necessary step in developing benchmark goals for our 
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strategic plan. The results of this survey are so exciting. The survey says that the main 
areas of satisfaction by the employees at WVUP are: 
1. I am proud to work at this institution. 
2. The type of work I do on most days is personally rewarding. 
3. This institution makes sufficient budgetary resources available to achieve important 

objectives. 
4. This institution treats students as its top priority. 
5. My supervisor pays attention to what I have to say. 
 
We don’t achieve this type of workplace without intentional efforts. After our recent State 
of the College address and the welcoming of new employees into our family, an 
employee wrote this note: “I walked away feeling excited about the small part I will play 
in the important work that takes place here. I was encouraged as you shared some of 
your new ideas, and encouraged us to make a big impact in the lives of the students.“ 
 
At WVUP, we can make a big impact. Those Chemours friends that Nicole checked on 
… we have 96 of those students enrolled in the program to date - 53 of them taking 
classes this semester. And we have a potential of 250 total new friends in this program 
as it evolves in the next year into more phases. We also hope to have these students 
participating in more than one class at a time - allowing them to also be WV Invests 
eligible. Programs like the one we have with Chemours that focus on training incumbent 
workers are important. They allow us to reach beyond the high school friend group to 
other ages and skill sets in our community and to help retrain technical students for 
specific jobs. Does it matter? To much more than the Chemours plant leaders. Our 
United States Congressional representatives - Joe Manchin and Shelley Moore Capito - 
helped to secure $596,000 in the most recently approved federal budget for us to 
continue this important incumbent worker training program. 
 
Our friends reach beyond the students that walk our hallways to the employers who are 
already in our community and those that plan to join us. By being an economic 
development partner in the Mid-Ohio Valley, we can help to meet workforce demands. 
We can provide an industry informed curriculum in our classrooms. We recently received 
the results of our Needs and Opportunities in the WVUP Region - a study conducted by 
D. Byers and Associates. I couldn’t be more thrilled with some of the results from our 
community friends who were surveyed. 

 
And some other scores were a bit lower, but worth sharing: 
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I believe the difference in these ratings - even though all of them are great - is that some 
people still don’t know just how valuable this community college is to Parkersburg. We 
have contributed more than $2 million in Learn and Earn wages to employers for student 
workers in the last 4 years.  
 
Innovative ideas to improve our community? Brainstorm with the colleagues on this 
campus and you will be elated at the possibilities. We just have to consider doing things 
differently - to change up the family dinner options. I’m not suggesting ice cream for 
breakfast (although I do admittedly accept that menu from time to time) but turkey doesn’t 
have to be the protein of choice at every Thanksgiving meal.  
 
At our opening session this semester, I shared a message that I also relayed at 
commencement in December. I found these great graphics - one of a box that was closed 
and the second of two figures dancing - that I displayed for our WVUP family on the big 
screen. As we discover new challenges, I ask our team - just because that’s the way it 
has always been done, is that the way it should be done? I question if we can think 
outside of the box. And, governors, I ask that once we develop a plan outside of that 
box, that we are bold enough to proceed with a project that may be different - that may 
have risk - because it also has the potential for transformative rewards. So my words of 
advice to my WVUP family and our friends are simple: We tell you big dreams are 
welcome here, so continue to dream big. Think of new and innovative ways to do things. 
And don’t jump back into a box just because of the comfort it provides.  
 
What will happen could reinvigorate the MOV. In 2023, WVUP can meet this challenge 
and that’s what I’m expecting. That allows for even more WVUP friends and family joining 
me in being WVU Parkersburg proud. 
 

4. Approval of Minutes 
Chairman Hardman, stated the minutes from the Regular Board meeting of November 
15, 2022 and Special Meeting of December 21, 2022 are submitted for review.  With no 
corrections to be made, minutes are approved as submitted.   
 

5. Committee Reports 
• Executive Committee 

Chairman Hardman reported that the Executive Committee met to discuss special 
project update, enrollment, strategic plan and other business.  
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• Academic and Student Services Committee  
Mr. Oliverio reported that Nicole Shutts provided a report on recruitment strategies.  
 

• Administrative Services Committee 
Mr. Hess reported that Nancy Harris provided an update on Diversity, Equity, and 
Inclusion.    
 

6. Information Items 
• Fiscal Update 

EVP Harris provided a detailed report on the budget summary as of month ending 
October 31, 2022.  With review and discussion, Ms. Harris answered questions from 
the members.  
 

• Policy B-63 Voluntary Stepped Retirement Program 
Dr. Jackson provided an update on the status of Policy B-63, Voluntary Stepped 
Retirement Program.  
 

7. Possible Executive Session under the authority of WV Code §6-9A-4(b)(9), to 
discuss consideration of real estate and legal matters. 
Chairman Hardman asked for a motion to move into Executive Session, under 
authority of WV Code §6-9A-4(b)-(9) to discuss consideration of real estate and legal 
matters.  Mr. Landers moved to adjourn to Executive Session.  Ms. Smith seconded 
the motion.  The motion passed and the Board moved into Executive Session at 
approximately 4:13 p.m.   
 
Chairman Hardman announced the Board would return to the regular meeting at 4:27 
p.m.  Ms. Smith moved to return to regular session.  Ms. McCoy seconded the 
motion.  Motion passed. 

 
 
 

8. Board Comments/Announcement 
• Introduction of and presentation from Academic Search, LLC 

Prior to introduction, Dr. Jackson recused herself from the meeting and left the 
room. 
 
Mr. Oliverio introduced Dr. Hunter of Academic Search, LLC.  Dr. Hunter provided 
an overview of the organization and staff.  Dr. Hunter informed the Board they are 
gathering information to verify the institutional profile and meetings set with groups 
to determine job description and candidate qualities.  Dr. Hunter then provided an 
overview of the search process, stating after Board approval of the job description 
and presidential qualities, the notice will go out.  Academic Search will go through 
the applications to remove any that do not meet qualifications.  All applications that 
meet the requirements will be reviewed by the search committee.  Each committee 
member will submit their top 10, then they will review and ask the committee to 
narrow down from that list to the semifinalist.   
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Mr. Oliverio provided the following updated timeline: 
• Late January approve the profile 
• March 13, Search Committee Meeting 
• Mid-April, Search Committee will meet to narrow down semifinalist list and 

begin zoom interviews 
• Mid-May, narrow down to finalist and bring to campus to conduct interviews 
• Late May, approve President 
• July 1, start date 

 
9. Next Meeting 

Next meeting will be held March 21, 2023.   
 

10. Adjournment 
With no further business to be discussed, Chairman Hardman, adjourned the regular 
meeting of the Board of Governors.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Brady Whipkey  
Chief of Staff to the President 
Secretary to the Board of Governors 
 
 

__________________________________  
Steve Hardman, Chair 
 
__________________________________  
JP Hushion, Secretary 
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MINUTES 
WEST VIRGINIA UNIVERSITY AT PARKERSBURG 

BOARD OF GOVERNORS 
February 7, 2023 

 
A special meeting of the West Virginia University at Parkersburg Board of Governors was 
held on Tuesday February 7, 2023, in the Francis & Nina Phares Board Room of WVU 
Parkersburg and via Zoom Video Conferencing, beginning at 4:00 p.m.  Board members 
present were: Steve Hardman, Joe Oliverio, JP Hushion, Donna Smith, Jason Landers, Ami 
Shaver, Blaine Hess, Savannah Morgan, Rose Beebe, and Cody Irick.  Others present 
included Dr. Torie Jackson and Brady Whipkey. 
 
Guests present included administrators, faculty and staff. 
 
1. Call to Order 

Mr. Hardman, Chair of the WVU at Parkersburg Board of Governors, called the meeting 
to order. 
 

2. Roll Call 
Roll Call was taken by Brady Whipkey, Chief of Staff to the President and Secretary to 
the Board of Governors, noting that a quorum was present. 
 

3. Possible Executive Session under the authority of WV Code §6-9A-4-2A & 4-9, to 
discuss approval of the Presidential Search Profile and discus real estate and 
legal matters.   
Chairman Hardman asked for a motion to move into Executive Session, under 
authority of WV Code §6-9A-4-2A and 4-9, to discuss approval of the Presidential 
Search Profile and discuss real estate and legal matters.  Mr. Hess moved to adjourn 
to Executive Session.  Ms. Smith seconded the motion.  The motion passed and the 
Board moved into Executive Session at approximately 4:03 p.m. 
 
Chairman Hardman announced the Board would return to the regular meeting at 4:23 
p.m.  Ms. Smith moved to return to regular session.  Mr. Hess seconded the motion.  
Motion passed. 
 

4. Action Items 
• Approval of Presidential Search Profile 

Joe Oliverio, Chair of the Presidential Search Committee, presented to the Board the 
resolution for approval of the Presidential Search Profile.  The Presidential Search 
Committee and Academic Search, LLC worked to develop the Presidential Search 
Profile that identifies the credentials, experience, traits and qualities the Board is 
looking for in the next President.   
 
After review and discussion, Mr. Landers approved to move the following resolution 
with the modification of the profile to reflect more accurate cost of deferred 
maintenance: 
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Resolved, That the West Virginia University at Parkersburg Board of Governors 
approves the profile to be used for the Presidential Search. 
 
Ms. Smith seconded the motion.  Motion passed. 

 
5. Board Comments/Announcement 

Chairman Hardman, and Vice Chairman Oliverio, announced this would be Mr. 
Whipkey’s last meeting as he is departing WVU Parkersburg on February 10, 2023 
and thanked him for his many years of service and dedication to the college and the 
Board of Governors. 
 
Chairman Hardman announced that because of other events in Parkersburg, the 
March 21 meeting will take place on the main campus and the April 18 meeting will 
take place at JCC.  
 

6. Next Meeting 
Next meeting will be held March 21, 2023.   
 

7. Adjournment 
With no further business to be discussed, Chairman Hardman, adjourned the regular 
meeting of the Board of Governors.  

 
 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Brady Whipkey  
Chief of Staff to the President 
Secretary to the Board of Governors 
 
 

__________________________________  
Steve Hardman, Chair 
 
__________________________________  
JP Hushion, Secretary 
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West Virginia University at Parkersburg Board of Governors 
Meeting of March 21, 2023 
 
 
ITEM: Fiscal Update 
 
RECOMMENDED RESOLUTION: Information Only 
  
 
STAFF MEMBER: Alice Harris, Executive Vice President 
  Finance & Administration, Chief Financial Officer  
 
BACKGROUND:  
 
EVP Harris will report on the state of the college’s finances and the budget for month 
ending February 28, 2023. 
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West Virginia University at Parkersburg Board of Governors 
Meeting of March 21, 2023 
 
 
ITEM: Approval of FY 2023-2024 Tuition Rate 
 
RECOMMENDED RESOLUTION: Resolved, that the West Virginia University at 

Parkersburg Board of Governors votes to approve 
increases in tuition rates for the 2023-2024 
academic year ranging from 4.65% up to 8.62%.  
We approve the submission of the following rates 
to the West Virginia Community & Technical 
College System for the 2023-2024 academic year. 

  
STAFF MEMBER: Alice Harris, Executive Vice President of Finance 

& Administration, Chief Financial Officer 
 
BACKGROUND:  Due to increasing inflation rates and a legislatively created unfunded 
mandate to increase premiums for PEIA health insurance, the West Virginia University at 
Parkersburg BOG will discuss the need to increase FY 24 tuition to mitigate the impact of 
these costs.  No changes are proposed for out-of-state tuition as rates cover the cost per 
student. (Increases rounded to lowest whole number) 

 
Associates Tuition Rate 5% 7.5% 9% 
FY 22-23 Rate Per Hour      $   168.00       $168.00      $   168.00 
Percentage Increase           4.65%          7.15%             8.62% 
Increase Per Hour      $      8.00      $     12.00      $     15.00 
FY 23-24 Rate Per Hour      $   176.00      $   180.00      $   183.00 
Tuition Per Semester      $2,112.00      $2,160.00      $2,196.00 
Mandatory Fees (no change) $     50.00 $   50.00      $     50.00 
Total per semester FY 24      $2.162.00      $2.210.00      $2.246.00 
Total annual tuition FY 24      $4,324.00      $4,420.00      $4,492 00 
Annual Increase      $   192.00      $   288.00      $   360.00 
 

Baccalaureate Tuition Rate 5% 7.5% 9% 
FY 22-23 Rate Per Hour      $   232.00      $   232.00          $   232.00 
Percentage Increase            4.74%            7.32%               8.62% 
Increase Per Hour      $     11.00      $     17.00          $    20.00 
FY 23-24 Rate Per Hour      $   243.00      $   249.00          $   252.00 
Tuition Per Semester      $2,916.00      $2,988.00          $3,024.00 
Mandatory Fees (no change)      $     50.00      $     50.00          $     50.00 
Total per semester FY 24      $2,966.00      $3,038.00          $3,074.00 
Total annual tuition FY 24      $5,932.00      $6,076.00          $6,148.00 
Annual Increase      $   264.00      $   408.00          $   480.00 
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West Virginia University at Parkersburg Board of Governors 
Meeting of March 21, 2023 
 
 
ITEM: Approval of FY 2023-2024 Fees 
 
RECOMMENDED RESOLUTION: Resolved, that the West Virginia University at 

Parkersburg Board of Governors approve the fees 
recommended for the 2023-2024 academic year. 

  
STAFF MEMBER: Alice Harris, Executive Vice President of Finance 

& Administration, Chief Financial Officer 
 
BACKGROUND:  
 
The administration of West Virginia University at Parkersburg recommends the approval of 
the attached fee schedule for the FY 2023-2024 academic year.  New fees requested for 
FY 2024 are as follows:  
 

• Agri-Business Course Fee (AGRI) - $50 per credit hour to all AGRI courses 
o Fee assessed to cover the costs of supplies used during the semester in 

agriculture courses including animal feed, chemicals, PPE, and other 
consumable supplies. 
 

• Early Childhood Development Program Fee (CDEV) - $21 per course assessed to 
CDEV 105, CDEV 307 

o Fee assessed to cover the cost of a criminal history background check 
required for field placement for the CDEV program. 
 

• Cosmetology Course Fee (COSM) - $125 per course assessed to all COSM 
courses 

o Fee assessed to cover the cost of supplies and materials used during the 
semester in all cosmetology courses including chemicals, PPE, and other 
consumable supplies. 
 

• Cosmetology Program Kit Fee (COSP) - $500 per course, each taken in a different 
semester. (assessed to COSM 101, COSM 201, COSM 202, and COSM 204).  
These four semesters will operate year-round as an accelerated program.    

o Fee assessed to replenish and supply an assigned kit of supplies and 
equipment used by students each semester for all cosmetology courses.  At 
the end of the program, the kit will become the property of the student. 
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 Below is a summary of requests for changes to existing fees: 
 

• CIT Capstone Course Assessment Fee (CITC) – Remove from CIT 460 
• Drug Testing Fee (DTF) – Added to NURS 235, NURS 260, ST 110, ST 212 
• Nursing Course Fee (NURF) – Added to NURS 235, NURS 260 
• Nursing Lab Fee (NURL) – Added to NURS 174, NURS 235, NURS 260 
• Nursing Lab Fee (NURL) – Increase price from $200 to $250 per course 
• Nursing Testing Fee (NURS) – Added to NURS 235, NURS 260 
• Nursing Testing Fee (NURS) – Decrease price from $270 to $240 per course 
• Patient Care Tech Testing Fee (PCTF) – Increase price from $207 to $450 per 

course 
• Technical Program Fee (TECH) – Increase price from $85 to $150 per course 
• Welding Course Fee (WELD) – Increase fee from $125 to $225 per course 
• Graduation Fee was removed. 

 
With the exception of the items listed above, all other fee levels remained the same as the 
prior year.  Increases to existing fees were necessary due to the rising cost of materials 
required to offer the course.  The complete list of fees is included in the following attachment. 
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West Virginia University at Parkersburg Board of Governors 
Meeting of March 21, 2023 
 
 
ITEM: Approval of six new programs: 
 AAS Agribusiness 
 AAS Elementary Education 
 AAS Cosmetology 
 AAS Electricity and Instrumentation Technician 
 AAS Area Maintenance Technician 
 AAS Production Technician 
 
 
RECOMMENDED RESOLUTION: Resolved, That the West Virginia University at 

Parkersburg Board of Governors approves the 
following programs: 

 Associate of Applied Science in Agribusiness, 
Associate of Applied Science in Elementary 
Education 

 Associate of Applied Science in Cosmetology 
 Associate of Applied Science in Electricity and 

Instrumentation Technician 
 Associate of Applied Science in Area Maintenance 

Technician 
 Associate of Applied Science in Production 

Technician 
 
 
STAFF MEMBER: Dr. David Lancaster, Vice President for Academic 

Affairs 
 
 
BACKGROUND:  
 
The Agribusiness program addresses a high interest area in our local service region. 
Individuals interested in pursuing training and degrees in the area of Agribusiness will be 
given the opportunity to secure an AAS in Agribusiness with an emphasis in Horticulture. 
Along with providing a needed skill set to run a successful business, this program will feed 
into a BAS in Supervisory Management if the student wishes to continue toward a bachelor’s 
degree.  
 
The AAS in Elementary Education program addresses a critical need expressed by 
stakeholders in our state. Due to the severe teacher shortage across the state many districts 
are accepting individuals with an associate degree as full-time substitute teachers. The AAS 
in Elementary Education will allow students to be marketable after completing a two-year 
degree. In addition, this will open up new funding streams for students pursuing a degree in 
a high needs area. 
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An agreement with Wood County Technical School allows their students to earn a two year 
degree and complete the hours needed to sit for their Cosmetology License. The AAS in 
Cosmetology will allow Wood County Technical School students and other interested 
participants to attend a school that has an industry advisory board. Salon owners were 
contacted and believe a highly qualified program is needed in this area.  Several salon 
owners participated in a summer work group to help with discussions. Students will have 
financial aid available as opposed to private industry who only offers student loans.  This 
would allow students who qualify for Pell and WV Invests to complete a Cosmetology 
program with little to no debt. 
 
The need for the AAS in Electricity and Instrumentation Technician, the AAS in Area 
Maintenance Technician, and the AAS in production Technician was identified by our local 
Chemours site and the national Chemours headquarters. These programs were developed 
with Chemours to meet their incumbent employee educational needs and future workforce. 
 
The attached programs of study have been approved by the College-wide Curriculum 
Committee, the Vice President for Academic Affairs, and the President. 

 
 
 


